l The Chief Coordinator
Polio Eradication Peshawar
Khyber Pakhtunkhwa Date:06-11-2023

Subject: COMPLAINT AGAINST AREA SUPERVISOR AND TEAM MEMBERS
OF POLIO ERADICATION COMPAIGN KAKSHAL 1 PESHAWAR

Sir,

| am writing this letter as a complaint against the subject cited about their
iniquitous act during the polio eradication campaign on 30-11-2023. On the said date
the polio team knocked on the door of the undersigned at 10am. One of the lady
members of our home communicated to the polio workers that they don't have children
less than five years of age in their house that needed polio drops. It is pertinent to
mention here on the same day the undersigned in person talked telephonically with
female area supervisor followed by written statement that the children less than five
years of age don't live here. Despite a clear message, the team wrote intensively
derogatory and unethical remarks at the front gate of the undersigned. (Picture
Attached). It is stated in the comments that “time and again the polio workers visited this
house, but no one responds from inside and they know that the children under the age
of five live in this house and this house belong to Dr. Jamil Bangash".

It is important to bring to your kind notice that the undersigned is a Consultant
Sonologist and living at street No.3 Dora Road Kohat Road Peshawar for the last 40
years as a respectable and responsible resident of the area. During the polio campaign,
the undersigned not only created awareness about this program but also convinced
members of the community that how much polio drops are important for their children. |
don't do this for any favor but being a doctor | consider it as my duty. However, the polio
workers' iniquitous comments at the front gate without any remorse reflected as if the
undersigned is against the polio eradication campaign which, undoubtedly, is a direct
attack on the honor, dignity and character of the undersigned. In fact, this action of the
polio team comes under the category of “Libel” (Defame someone through written
words). Under sections 499 and 500 of the Pakistan Penal Codes, it is a chargeable
and punishable offense.

It is, therefore, requested to your good office that competent authority should
take strong action against the area supervisor and her team members and must be
penalized for their contemptuous act and further requested, that whoever is involved in
writing this below the belt statement in front gate of the undersi ay be directed to
remove the comments at the gate immediately.

Thanking you in anticipation
CC: TDO Kakshal Peshawar
CC: UCPO Kakshal 1 Peshawar

Assistant Professor Dr. Jamil Bangash
_ Street No.3, Dora Road
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